

Year 5 and 6 Longbeach Camp Information Note

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

As previously advised, our planned excursion for this year will be a three-day visit to Camp Lonbeach. We are now asking for a deposit of \$30 to secure your child's place on this excursion.

Camp Details

- Total cost will be \$270
- Dates of camp will be 7-8-9 June (this is in week seven of second term)
- · Venue is Talloollah Camp Longbeach, 93 Longbeach Road, Longbeach
- · Accommodation is in cabins no bedding or towels are provided
- Transport will be by coaches departing Broulee PS at 9.15 am on Wednesday 7 June. Students need to be at school by 8.45 am
- · Coaches will return to Broulee PS at approximately 2.30 pm on Friday 9 June
- The main activities at camp will include Laser Skirmish, archery, orienteering, bushwalking, camp fire skills, team building games and activities designed to promote initiative and teamwork

What to bring to camp

- students are to wear comfortable, sun-safe clothes (no singlet tops please) and closed shoes
- sufficient clothes suitable for camping for three days including: shorts, jeans, tracky pants, shirts, warm top, rain coat, hat, underwear, socks, closed shoes (2 pairs if possible not new or good shoes as they will get dirty), water shoes and pyjamas
- toiletries (no spray deodorants or body sprays)
- · tissues
- sleeping bag
- · pillow and pillow case
- towel/s
- · plastic bag for dirty clothes
- insect repellant (no aerosol spray types)
- sun screen
- · medications needed
- · rain coat most activities will proceed in wet weather

Do not bring

- jewellery
- · iPads, iPods, headphones or other similar digital devices
- · lollies or junk food
- · chewing gum

Phone Policy

We understand that some students will want to have a phone with them on an extended excursion. Students may bring a phone on the excursion under the following conditions.

- It is to be used for private contact with their family and not for social or shared use. This means that students will not take out their phone during the day activities and use it in the presence of other students where the possibility of misadventure with the phone is more likely.
- Phones will be kept in student rooms during the daytime sessions
- Students will not use their phone to contact other students on the excursion or use them as cameras.
- The safety/security of the phone is the sole responsibility of your child.
- · Not following the points above will result in the phone being confiscated until the end of the camp.

Please turn over